
Dear Pastors, Churches and praying friends. 
  
Around the world, there are many challenges in multiples countries. It seems our world is coming apart 
at the seams… yet in adversity, we often find our advantages if we look to the Lord. It is during those 
adversities that many people are open to the message of the Scriptures. 
  
 But oh how difficult it often is to get our eyes adjusted to those opportunities when we are busy 
worrying about our own situations. We must “lift up our eyes” and help those around us “lift up their 
eyes” 
Helping men see those opportunities in the midst of opposition is the difficulty every one of us gives our 
attention to… and help others reframe the situation to see God opportunity. 
  
The more our world comes apart, the more imperative we help those we can influence turn their 
attention to the Lord and His work. Without men who meet Biblical qualification, we will fail to reach 
the people of our generation with the gospel of Jesus Christ. “Fervent in Spirit, serving the Lord “ Rom. 
12 :11b I am thanking God for the many churches who are willing to support me. 
  
God has been good to me as George Muller said “In the greatest difficulties, in the heaviest trials, in the 
deepest poverty and necessities, He has never failed me; but because I was enabled by His grace to trust 
Him He has always appeared for my help. I delight in speaking well of His name.” 
  
Malawi mission is underway we trust God that we will have supporting churches currently we have two 
Church supporting us, I hope more churches will pick up us for support. 
  
Let me take this opportunity to thank you for your prayers and support. 
  
Graciously yours, 
  
Breze Serugamba 

 

 


